
Dear Friends, 
The Lord has been so good to the church here in Szolnok Hungary. We came here to help out 
the church while the establishing missionary pastor was on furlough. Through Gods grace, we have seen great 
growth in the church and we praise the Lord for this. Below are some pictures of the past few weeks. The church 
had their annual missions conference with Walter Stevens as the keynote preacher. Comparing it to Elijah calling 
fire down from heaven, through the preaching the Holy Spirit moved in such a way that people were moved and 
changed for God. One lady said after the conference that she thought life was about the daily chores of work, 
home, repeat. She now understands that we are here on earth to be a light for the gospel and bring souls to the 
Saviour. Please pray for this sweet church as it continues forward in their growth and love for Christ. Establishing a 
pattern of prayer, we wrote a name of someone that needs to be in church on 3 by 5 cards, these names are then 
prayed over and prayed for throughout the week. This week I am praying for Gabriella and László both used to be 
faithful but now are not. At the midweek service, we will shuffle the cards and have new people to pray for. We were 
also privileged to have students from the Baptist College International come and sing for us and preach. Great 
fellowship and times of sharing the gospel on the streets of Szolnok. The church is preparing for this years VBS 
called Angol Klub, we have passed out over 3000 invitations and are praying for 8 first time visitors this year. So far 
we have had 5 new children call and say they would like to come! Praise the Lord. 
July will bring our year with this church to a close as the missionaries we are helping return. Knowing that this date 
was coming my wife and I have prayed about the next step, Psalm 119:105 says, “Thy word is a lamp unto my feet, 
and a light unto my path.” The Hungarian Language. We are making progress in the language, except for speaking 
it. Reading and understanding is going well but getting the words out of our mouths correctly is a challenge that we 
need help with. For this reason, the Lord has lead us to attend a unique and advanced language school. Baptist 
Bible Translators Institute in Bowie TX, through its long history of proved results, provides 9 months of advanced 
training in linguists and translation. With this training, we will be better educated and equipped to tackle the difficult 
Hungarian language effectively. This time away from Hungary will advance our language faster than staying here 
and struggling through. Thank you for your prayers and support in allowing the Mann family to reach Hungary for 
Christ. Finally, pray for MEN to come to Hungary and share the great news of the Gospel maybe even you! 
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